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of the repairs has been entrusted, was an active helper
with the boys at the chapel in the days when S. Alkmund’s
Church had its mission there. For his loving care and for
the careful work of his foremen on a rather tedious job
we can never be too grateful.

We now await the time when the ground may be
decently enclosed, the little bit of garden laid out, and the
buildings once more restored to their ancient use.

ADDITIONAL NOTES ON THE BRIDGE CHAPEL.
By the Editor (F. Williamson).

In spite of Dr. Cox’s statement that there was a bridge
rebuilt or repaired on this site in the reign of John (1199-
1216), there is absolutely no evidence to support this.

During the reign of John the only information is
contained in a charter granted to the burgesses in 1204,
which allowed them to levy toll at five bridges outside the
borough, which are all named. It would be singular
therefore if a bridge at Derby were omitted had it existed.

The phrase “ passing over the Derwent” seems to
imply fords and ferries rather than a bridge. While the
Charter of Henry III, dated 15 May, 1229, uses a similar
phrase, “all men crossing the Derwent,” again no
mention of a bridge.

The relevant part of John’s charter is as follows:—

1204—Charter of John—Granted to the burgesses of
Derby, ““toll and theam, and infangenthef and tolonea
from Duvebruge (Doveridge) as far as the bridge of Cordy
(Swarkestone) and from the bridge of Cordy as far as the
bridge of Bradeford (Bradford, Youlgrave), from the
bridge of Bradeford as far as the bridge of Estweit (East-
wood, Notts.), and of all things passing over the Derwent
in as full manner as in the borough of Derby.”



